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The chair, Tico Perez, convened the meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee at 2:01 p.m. with the following members present:  Ann Duncan; Gallop Franklin; Morteza Hosseini; Stanley Marshall; and John Rood.  Other Board members present were:  Patricia Frost and Gus Stavros. 

Mr. Perez stated that there are two issues to be discussed:  the tuition differential process and the new fee implementation process, HB 7237, which presents some challenges.  The universities have the option to increase tuition over and above what the legislature allocated for an increase up to a maximum of 15 percent.  The Legislature authorized a tuition increase of 8 percent.  That gives the universities the option to increase tuition by an additional 7 percent.  The universities are required to develop a plan on how they are going to use the funds.   Thirty percent must be allocated for need based financial aid.  The universities will have an opportunity at the next meeting to discuss the need for tuition differential and to report on how the funds were used last year.  Mr. Tim Jones stated that all of the universities have requested the maximum increase.  Mr. Perez inquired of Mr. Jones if each university’s plan had been finalized.  He stated yes, that each university will have approved their plan and each university’s proposal for the tuition differential fee will be included in the board agenda packet for the June meeting.  
Chancellor Brogan reported that each university will have an hour to present their work plan at the next meeting.  They will segue that presentation into their conversation and request on the tuition differential issue.  We have allotted part of that presentation to the issue of new fees as well.  The Board will not be asked to approve anything at that time.  This committee will address the individual university requests on tuition differential Friday morning for purposes of deciding if we want to recommend them to the full Board or defer a ruling on an individual university, or disagree with an amount a university is recommending and come back with an alternative.  There is an appeals committee made up of the Chair of the Board and the chairs of each of the respective committees.  The committee would meet telephonically 10 days after the Board meeting.  
Mr. Perez asked if anyone had questions about this process.  Dr. Marshall inquired if the universities are aware that they will have one hour to present their plan and are they comfortable with it.  Chancellor Brogan responded yes and that the universities and Board staff have done excellent work to develop a template for these presentations.  Backup materials for the presentation will be provided in the agenda packet.  There will also be time for questions by the Board members.
Mr. Hosseini inquired if the tuition differential affects residents and non-residents and asked if we have data showing where it ranks the state competitively in what we charge in state and out-of-state.  Mr. Jones reported that each undergraduate student, whether in state or out-of-state, pays the tuition differential.  In addition, the out-of-state students pay an out-of-state fee.  He also stated that staff can provide data next week indicating Florida’s ranking.  Mr. Jones reported that the legislation states that we can get to the national average, which is $7,020 for 2009-2010; for the current year, we rank 49th ahead of Wyoming so we are about $2,000 behind the national average for in state tuition.  Florida has one of the highest out-of-state tuition rates.  Mr. Hosseini stressed that we should be careful about the non-resident increases so that we don’t go to the top of the list because the universities benefit greatly from the out-of-state students.
Mr. Rood inquired about how this affects Bright Futures and the Prepaid contracts.  Mr. Perez reported that the increase for Bright Futures is borne by the student; for the holders of Prepaid contracts, certain time limits have been set that are phasing in the tuition differential depending on when the contract was executed so prepaid students now are not paying the tuition differential.  Mr. Jones reported that a student with a prepaid contract in effect before July 1 of 2007 is exempt, and any student who is in attendance, whether they had a contract or not, before July 1 of 2007 is exempt.  
Mr. Franklin inquired if the fees would be approved separately.  Chair Perez replied that the universities requests will be addressed separately but we will be looking at a tuition differential increase only.  
Mr. Perez stated that the legislature has charged the Board of Governors to approve Boards of Trustees approval for new student fees up to 10 percent of base tuition.  The challenge is that the legislation allows only for new fees to be adopted in the fall.  The legislation calls for the Board to develop rules and regulations through which to approve and consider these fees.  Six universities have presented new fee proposals.  Mr. Perez stated that he is very uncomfortable considering any new fee proposal until we have rules and regulations in place that indicate where they come from, how a fee comes to us, and what criteria we are going to use to measure against the various criteria that the state has put in the statute.  We don’t have the ability to measure and evaluate these fee proposals at this time.  The legislature makes it clear that we need to establish our rules and requirements on how we are going to approve fees.  Staff have been asked to prepare a calendar establishing deadlines to develop rules and regulations by the fall.  

Chancellor Brogan stated that the process was begun to draft the new regulation required the last week of the legislative session and began to circulate it to the universities for their consideration, believing that it could move through the process and have it ready for the September agenda of the Board of Governors.  That has been slowed because of universities taking issue with the original draft that has been circulated.  The regularly scheduled meeting is September and we have certain calendar requirements that we are bound to which includes a 30-day posting of the regulation.  It is chronologically possible but would require something beyond the normal course of events in order to have it occur.  Special meetings would be required probably telephonically.  The potential difficulty is that it places the universities in the position of having to ask their Board to approve a new fee just prior to the beginning of the fall semester.  It is not a matter of wanting to hold anyone in abeyance.  We want to make sure that we are in a position to give them thoughtful reflection.  
Mr. Rood inquired if we do listen to the universities proposals, could we, from a legal perspective, consider approval of these requests?
Mr. Perez replied yes, we can hear the proposals and consider the fees.  We would be hard pressed to refuse any fee but the process needs to be in place before we move forward.

Chancellor Brogan asked Ms. Shirley to review the law.  She responded that a subsection 19 of House Bill 7237 requires the Board of Governors to adopt regulations to implement the provisions of this section.  We must have a regulation in place before we can consider and approve the proposals.  The draft regulation was removed from the agenda because of an issue presented by a university.  In our settlement agreement with the legislature, we acknowledged that the establishment of tuition is the legislature’s authority and they agreed, in exchange, to promulgate regulations instead of rules under the administrative procedures act to implement this authority.  If we take this step without the regulation in place, my concern is that we violate the law.    

Mr. Franklin stated that the more authority that is given by the legislature the more responsible we have to be, and while we do need to draft the regulation, we need to give the students enough time to be aware of the fees being implemented.   

Ms. Duncan stated that she would encourage staff to see how we could draft this regulation to break apart some of the more complicated issues.  
Chancellor Brogan responded that there are two issues we are dealing with.  One set of fees is more traditional, but now we have the ability for the universities to change the way they assess tuition on off-book courses.  For example, instead of a traditional MBA program where students pay the traditional fee for a graduate program, the ability to charge a market rate tuition for that program so that whether it is offered around the nation or around the world the student would be charged a separate tuition for the MBA program than a student who takes it in the traditional sense at the university.  We couldn’t entertain the regulation until we do a market study and appoint a work group made up of university people to determine what the market rate is so that when the regulation is promulgated we would have a benchmark.  
Presuming that a regulation was prepared for the agenda next week which would require a 30-day comment period followed by a Board meeting in July to approve a regulation, and then another meeting to consider the fee increases, Mr. Perez inquired if that would present a timing problem with the beginning of the fall semester.

Chancellor Brogan responded yes, the local Boards of Trustees would have to vote on and implement a new fee, placing the universities in a difficult position to implement this fall.  
Dr. Solano stated that with classes beginning the end of August, it is unfair to approve a fee in late July or early August that the students and parents would not be aware of until days before they are ready to begin class.

Mr. Perez responded that we all want to do what we can to provide flexibility to the universities and be fair to the students.  We want to follow the process set by the Legislature.  If we do not give this the thoughtfulness it requires, we will not advance our relationship with the Legislature.  

Chancellor Brogan responded that several scenarios have been discussed but the determination was the same; the law states that it has to be implemented in the fall of the year.  He stated the staff will continue to work with the universities on the regulation, hopefully by September.  
Mr. Perez inquired of Mr. Jones what would be the optimal timing for the universities to submit their fee requests and make their presentations so that our program of work throughout the year remains even.  Mr. Jones responded that there are several options, we could add it to the regular June cycle, or once in the fall and once again in the spring.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:14 p.m.
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